

Ministry of Faith Baptist Church Staunton, VA 24401

I will lift up mine eyes unto the hills, from whence cometh my help... Psalm 121

January 5, 2023

Dear Pastor, Church Family, & Friends,

As I look back over last year, I am amazed at all the Lord has done at Mercy Mountain Christian Girls Home and Academy. I am also amazed at the churches, businesses, communities and friends that have been used by the Lord to be a blessing to this ministry. What a God we serve!

As of the writing of this letter, I am waiting for final county approval to move into our new school house. It is complete! We are so grateful for all the support, both financial and prayerful, that has been provided for Mercy Mountain. The Lord has used many individuals and ministries to help us. I am very thankful for Craftsman for Christ and the Ron Middleton Ministry that have worked to make this happen. There are so many, (I am afraid I'd leave someone out) that have been such a blessing and encouragement through this last year helping us to move forward. THANK YOU!!

We praise the Lord that our new staff house is now about 45% complete. Craftsman for Christ is continuing to move forward with the house. We are trusting the Lord and praying we will have it completed soon. Also, please pray the Lord sends us another lady to help in the ministry.

I want to thank each of you for your generous support, donations, love/building offerings and faithful prayers. We would not be moving forward without your faithfulness. Thank you for supporting Mercy Mountain and for my personal support as well. THANK YOU!

I will be enrolling a new young lady this week. I also have several other families I am talking to concerning potential enrollment of their daughters. I continue to receive calls on a weekly basis. I pray we are able to help many young girls in the days ahead.

We have two young ladies that will graduate high school in May. Both ladies are doing great. One is planning to go to Pensacola Christian College and the other, Kenzie, plans to attend Crown Bible College. Please remember them is prayer. Kenzie has a real desire to go on a mission trip to Africa this summer. I am in contact with a lady from Baileys Grove Baptist Church who is greatly involved in missions and each year goes on a mission trip. She is interested in taking Kenzie with her to Africa in July. I feel this would be such a help and encouragement to Kenzie. The trip will be approximately \$2,500. We will be trying to help Kenzie financially to go on this mission trip. If you feel led to help her, please specify any donation with her name "Kenzie". Thank you.

In 2023 we want to make much of Jesus. May the Lord richly bless you, your family, and your ministry.

In Christ,

Lori L. Harvey

Psalm 121

Lou L. Harvey





Conversion of 2 car garage to school building is very close to occupancy. We're waiting on the final inspections to move in.



Pictured above – classroom with doors to 2 large bathrooms and showers. Doorway to left is office space.



Construction is about 45% complete on a 2 bedroom staff house.